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FROM THE LEFT SEAT
Len Alt, President

Greetings. Hope you are enjoying the
warming weather and the lengthening days.
| expect many of our club’s fixed wing flyers
will be attending the Sun ‘n Fun Fly In April 4 —
10 in Lakeland, Florida. Recently several of
our members attended, and flew at, the US
National PPG Convention held from 23-27
March at the Fantasy of Flight Museum in
Polk City, Florida. This is the premier flying
convention for powered paragliders and
provides a great opportunity for flying in the
warm Florida climate, competitions, and
interaction with the many vendors at the event.
These events are an excellent way to get in
some great flying, meet flyers from all over the
country, and see the latest offerings from a
wide variety of vendors.

Tom’s renovation and enhancement of
Warrenton Air Park continues to progress.
Power has been run to the two new cloth
hangers and plans are in place to complete
the pole barn hanger. Alarge amount of brush
has been cleared around the A-frame house.
It looks beautiful.

Point of the Mountain is a world class
paragliding site located in Slat Lake City,
Utah. AllUSUA Club 1 members are invited to
join the (now) annual pilgrimage to this
outstanding site. Instruction and flying in the
beautiful Salt Lake City area is planned from
Monday through Friday the 14" to the 18" of
August.

Our club’s “Labor Day” was held on
March 25" at Warrenton Air Park to help Tom
with some of the work necessary to maintain
the air park. Adozen stalwart club members
worked to complete installation of a water
diversion system that will keep both the cloth
hangers and parts of the main runway dry. A
large amount of brush and fallen trees was
also cleared. Many thanks to all who came out
and worked so hard.

Farewell and good luck to Dick Baker,
who has moved his aircraft out of Warrenton
Air Park on its way to its new home
Chattanooga, Tennessee.

Fly smart. Fly safe.




April - Page 2

ADVISORIES

March Meeting - Our March meeting was held in
the Library/Media Center of the Centreville High
School. Another group was holding a meeting in
another part of the same room and their presentations
made it difficult to hear our own speakers.

Dick Baker reported on the status of his new
plane. It has been assembled, flown, and is ready for
painting. He has been unable to find a paint shop
here to do it soon so he will fly it to Atlanta for
painting and then on to Chattanooga to its new home.

The Club Flying Leprechaun Library files
have been moved from Larry Walker’s hangar. They
are in temporary storage in Tim Stormer’s hangar
until a new permanent location can be established.

Secretary Lew Clement reported that we
have 60 06 members. Twenty-nine 05 members
have not re-upped as of the meeting. They have
received their last Club roster and newsletter — until
they become *06 members.

Treasurer Jim Birnbaum reported that, as of
the end of February, our expenses for the month
were $15.24 and our income was $133.00. Our
current assets were $4,978.88.

Larry Walker reported on the status of
Whitman Strip with added information by Tom
Richards.

Director of Safety and Training Jim Willess
reminded everyone that scud running is a NO-NO!
People get killed trying it and several have been killed
that way recently. We had damage to a plane on
landing last month. Watch your air speed and
remember that there are sinkers at the approach end
of Runway 04 at WAP.

Tom Richards announced that the main
runway at the Air Park is mostly dry, with just a few
muddy spots along the center line. Stay away from
them. There will be a “Labor Day” at the Air park
on March 25", beginning at about 9 AM and lasting
until mid-afternoon. He asked anyone who can help
to join the party. Bring tools, chain saws, etc.

President Len Alt reported that there has
been no response from the Flying Circus to his letter
guerying them as to their intent to invite Club 1 to join
one of their Sunday air shows this year. We would
like to know for scheduling purposes. Larry Walker
and Chuck Tippett will be asked to follow up on this.

Len reminded all present that we still need an
Events Coordinator to be the over-all coordinator for
the year’s Club activities. This member’s
responsibilities would be to assure that each individual

event had its own coordinator and to help individual
activty coordinators arrange their event.

He reminded us that April’s meeting would
be at the Air Park on Saturday, April 8", beginning at
11 AM. Jim Birnbaum has volunteered to coordinate
this event.

There has been a proposal put forth that the
Club make a fly-out to Sky Bryce this year. If there
is interest in doing so, please let Len know and of a
proposed date. Who would be willing to coordinate
this event?

We were reminded that the annual Ultralight
Safety Seminar at Richmond Airport would be on
March 18". Some members discussed the feasibility
of flying down.

There was also a reminder that the annual
Father’s Day at Footlight Ranch, the biggest fly-in in
our region, is coming up before very long. The
weekend of 16-18 June, to be exact. We hope many
members plan to attend, whether you fly or drive up.
If you do attend, stop by the Volunteer Desk and
volunteer to help, as members of all of the other clubs
attending do.

Larry Walker told us that he and Jerry
Starbuck were building a powder coating oven. They
are looking for an old kitchen stove oven that they
could use to bake the sprayed-on powder coating..
He told us a little about the process.

Lew Clement proposed that it might be time
that we. as a club, visited the Udvar-Hazy Air and
Space Museum at Dulles again. He suggested a
Saturday, reminding us that it closes to the public at
5:30 PM and that the only charge for entry was $12
per car, regardless of the number of occupants. Len
asked Lew to recommend a date.

Jim Birnbaum reported on the status of his
new plane.

As we were told at a past meeting, Dick
Baker is moving to Chattanooga. We will, therefore,
require a new Vice President. Dave Riedel
nominated Tom Richards for that position. Those
present voted him in by acclamation.

Jim Willess closed the meeting with a
presentation on “Medical Factors “, knowledge
needed for the Sport Pilot Exam.



A VISIT TO THE WARRENTON AIR
PARK

Lew Clement

I hadn’t been to the Air Park since last fall, for the last
Club event we had there, until today, when | drove down
to document the Work party. | hangar my plane at
Warrenton-Fauquier so, despite trips there over the
winter months, there had been none to the Air Park.

For those of you old timers who may not have visited
the Air Park since last year and those of you who are
new to our Club and never saw how the Air Park
used to look, these comments may be revealing.

When | drove down Green Meadows Road to the
right turn into the Air Park, | was looking for the slot
in the bushes through which we enter the drive into
the field. What I found instead was this wide open
area with a sweeping drive through it. What was
going on here?

As | entered this strange drive, I glanced to the
right. In the past, there was nothing but more brush
and, if one looked carefully, at the end of a drive in
that direction, you might get a glimpse of a cottage
shrouded by trees and bushes. Now, there it was —
the cottage — clearly visible under some taller trees.

S
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Driving through the gateway to the Air Park itself,
now less shrouded in bushes, | noticed, in the field on
the right, a huge mound of shrubbery cleared from
along the roadway. And, looking to the left, | noticed
I could see through the trees along the roadway and
see the fields beyond them. And, looking further, |
could see a house — one of the neighbors we knew
existed but could never see before.

Arriving at the circular drive around the tall center
tree, I could see the Club House (or Tom’s
residence, now) clearly, my vision of it no longer
blocked by the hedge row through we had to pass to
reach the house.



April - Page 4

I parked my car, got out and looked around. In all shrubs and bushes connecting them and blocking
directions I could see further, my vision no longer one’s view.
impeded by undergrowth and shrubbery.

I could see across the main runway toward the two
new storage buildings there and see the work crew
actively engaged near them. After walking across
the runway, | saw that they were engaged in digging
a drainage ditch and laying flexible hose init. |
remember Tom telling us how he planned to draw
some of the moisture away from the southern end of
the field.

I walked to where they were working, and turned
and looked back across the field. | was amazed how
open everything appeared. There were clumps of
trees but no longer were there the long rows of




Tom Richards and his helpers have certainly been
busy over the late fall and winter. Everywhere one
looks, the view has been improved. These
photographs give one a mere sample of the
improvements that he has made. From all of Club 1,
thank you, Tom!
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CLASSIFIEDS

Ads will be run twice and then dropped
unless resubmitted, or renewed by telephone or e-
mail. Please advise the editor when the ad is no

longer needed.

PARTNERS WANTED - for Airborne Edge X with
Streak Wing. Aircraft currently hangared at OMH
(Orange County), to be moved to me hangar at 8W8
(Hartwood) or elsewhere if partners desire. Will
consider 2,3 or more partners. | have never flown
this aircraft but have taxied it and the wing is almost
new (220 hrs). Contact Martin Walker - 703-599-
7448 or <martinwalkerl@msn.com>. (1/06)

1994 CHALLENGER, 40hp rotax with only
200hours on the plane and engine for sale. always
hangered, no damage 1200ft per min climb, stalls at
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35mph, off the ground in less that 200 feet. Too many
planes in my hanger one has to go. For more info call

Jim 957-2775 (3/06)

KOLB FIRESTAR KXP - Rotax 503DCDI. Running
strong and exercised mostly every weekend with recent
overhaul maintenance (plugs, filters, etc.) Uses
Pennzoil oil. “F-16" cockpit enclosure w/VFR
instruments recently inspected, maintained and
calibrated, including hand-held radio mount bracket.
Two 5 gal. fuel tanks with fuel gauge w/independent
fuel filters w/fuel selector switch. Hand brakes. All
Poly coverings are in like new condition (minor 3”
hangar rash on one wing). Second Chanz parachute
needs inspection and possible repacking. Excellent flier.
Price $9,500. Custom trailer w/tail boom support
$2,000. Package: $11,000. All offers are welcome.
Located at Warrenton Airpark, VA. Ralph Kew, H -
703-802-3231, Cell 202-437-1580. (3/06)

KOLB FIRESTAR Il — 2004, with Rotax 503DCDI,
Ivoprop, BRS-5 Ballistic chute, & Stits PolyTone color
scheme. Only 66 hrs on airframe. Extended panel, basic
VFR instr, lexan gap sealer, 5 gal tank installed, another 5
gal tank available. Folding wings & tail feathers. Easy to
trailer. Pictures vailable. Sale price $12,000, ready to fly
away. Call Bruce at 803-528-1277 for further details and
parts/options on the plane or come with the plane.
bharrison@earthlink.net (1/06)

Pioneer | Flightstar— Rotax 503; 1984 single
seat. Total disassembly *97; new hardware & new,
clearcoated sails; lower ribs added, struts internally
sleeved. Always hangared. <30 hrs on new pistons/
rings; solid state ignition; pickled. Kuntzleman
strobes. Crated 2 of last 4.5 yrs. Reassembled *03;
last flown ’01. 4pt harness. BRS 750 Canister—
factory repack May “04, still in original boxes from
BRS; 4 yrs to next repack (BRS 800 is $2895
new). Northern VVA. Overseas military move forces
sale. Asking $3950. Ike Isenhour, 540-288-8723
(h), 703-697-2228 (w); pioneerl@adelphia.net

WANTED: Oven needed for Powder Coating. Need
an electrical oven (bigger the better) that could be
used for curing Powder Coating. Will pickup. Larry
Walker and Jerry Starbuck. 540 347 7609. (2/06)

Items bought and sold through the Newsletter are solely at
the risk of the buyer and seller. Neither the Newsletter nor
USUA Flying Club 1 guarantees, or is in any way
responsible for, the airworthiness or other aspects of the
items listed.

2005 FLYING CLUB 1 ACTIVITIES SCHEDULE
Designated Club meetings will be held the first
Thursday of each month in the Centreville High

School, Union Mill Rd., Centreville, VA, at 7:30 PM.

Others will be held at the Warrenton Airpark as

Apr 4-10
Apr8

May 6
May 7

May 20

Junl
Jun4

Junll
Jun 16-18

Jun 25
Jul 8

Aug 5
Aug 13
Sep9
Sep 16
Sep 24
Oct5
Oct7
Oct 14
Oct 15
Nov 2
Dec 2

indicated

Sun’n Fun, Lakeland, FL

[Sat] Monthly mtg, Warrenton

Air Park (WAP)

[Sat] Monthly mtg, WAP

[Sun] Club 6 Spring Fly-in, New

Quarter Farm (NQF)

[Sat] Club 250 Spring Fly-in,

Holly Springs (HS)

[Thur] Monthly mtg, CVHS

[Sun] Club 1 Memorial Fly-in,
WAP

[Sun] Club 6 Area Comp, NQF

[Fri-Sun] Fathers Day Fly-in,

Footlight Ranch

[Sun] Club 1 Poker Run, WAP

[Sat] Monthly mtg & family

picnic, WAP

[Sat] Monthly mtg, WAP

[Sun] Club 6 Fly-in, NQF

[Sat] Monthly mtg, WAP

[Sat] Club 1 Fly-out to (TBA)
[Sun] Club 6 Fall Fly-in, NQF
[Thur] Monthly mtg, CVHS
[Sat] Club 1 Fall Fly-in, WAP
[Sat] Club 250 Fall Fly-in, HS
[Sun] Club 1 Color Run
[Thur] Monthly mtg, CVHS
[Sat] Club 1 Monthly mtg/
Holiday Party

Additions and deletions to this schedule will be made
as other club schedules become known and as the
Club 1 schedule is adjusted. Changes will be pub-
lished in this newsletter and on the Club web site.
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POINT OF THE MOUNTAIN, 2006

Blue Ridge Paragliding, and many of its USUA Club 1 members, plan to travel again to the Point of the
Mountain, in Salt Lake City, Utah for some free flight training and flying August 13-19 2006. This is the annual
pilgrimage into the world of free-flight flying (no motor). The Point is one of the premier free-flight sites in the
United States. Pilots from around the world come to experience the “magical” laminar air. The knowledgeable
folks at Cloud 9 Soaring Center will be our host, providing daily group lessons. This will be an excellent oppor-
tunity for anyone interested in paragliding to experience the thrill of free-flight. Outstanding professional training
will be available to persons with no previous paragliding experience — an excellent opportunity for fixed wing
pilots to explore the dark side. Day trips are also planned to Park City, Sundance Film Institute, and Snowbird

Ski Resort.
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USUAFLYING CLUB 1 GENERAL INFORMATION

The United States Ultralight Association’s Flying Club 1 is a
non-profit, recreational club dedicated to the sport of ultralight
and light aircraft flying.

2005-6 CLUB OFFICERS, DIRECTORS & STAFF

ANNUAL DUES (Jan 1 - Dec 31) : $20.00. (Includes newsletter)
After July 1, dues for remainder of year are $10.00. Family
membership: $25.00 (husband and wife). (A spouse who wishes to
participate will please complete a membership application form.)

NEWSLETTER SUBSCRIPTION (without membership) is available

President Len Alt* 703-467-0586 at $10.00 per year to those for whom membership is impractical
Vice President Tom Richards + 703-568-3607 becausé of location or other inability to participate in Club activities
Secretary Lew Clement* 703-444-1639 '
Treasurer Jim Birnbaum+ 703-361-7478

CLUB 1 WEB SITE: http://usuaclubl.org. Note the change of the

Past President Dave Riedel 703-815-4924 . . . -
Dir, Safety & Tng Jim Willess 540-788-4341 \I/\:]ett;rsr:teet. Flying Club 1 now has an officially registered name on the
Dir, Membership  Phil Williams 703-361-3320 '

D!r at Large Jerry Starbuck 301-928-8755 MEETINGS are at 7:30 PM on the first Thursday of the month at
Dir at Large Larry Walker 540-347-7609 - -
- - L locations as announced in the Club newsletter and on the Club web

Club Artist Jin Heidish 703-524-5265 - -

site. (Times and days may vary. Check the newsletter and/or web
Club Sales Jerry Starbuck .

site.)
Events Coord.
Librarian Dick Walker 202-363-4546

SUBMITTING ITEMS FOR THE NEWSLETTER: Members and

Membership Coord

Newsletter Editor Lew Clement non-members are encouraged to submit items for this newsletter.

Send submissions to Lew Clement, 46917 Grissom St, Sterling, VA
20165. E-mail or fax as shown to the left. Deadline for receipt of
submissions is 10 days before each meeting.

703-444-1639
e-mail: Iclem@adelphia.com
Fax:703-444-2535
Property Manager
Web Master Greg Palmer
Terms of office: +2005-06 *2006-07

703-912-3774 Ads will be run twice and then dropped unless resubmitted or

renewed by phone. Advise editor when item is sold.

A club is only as good as the members who support it. The following listed activities within the club require member support in varying
amounts. Please indicate on your membership application the function(s) (can be more than one) you will support as a Club member.
All active Club members are expected to participate. However, members who live some distance away and cannot attend meetings
regularly may prefer to support functions associated with Club fly-ins.

Club Management/Administration: Club Officers (elected, Directors and Staff Officers. (Talk to current officers for more details.) Fly-
ins: Food supply, preparation; Facilities, Grounds; Ground Support. X-country and outside events: ground support; Safety & Education:
Flight Safety & Training, New Member Mentoring, Library, Monthly Program Development: Communications: Membership, Newsletter,
Web Site; Fund Raising: 50/50 raffle; Miscellaneous: Meeting Facilities, Property Management, Tool Custodian, Clothing Sales, Ad Hoc
Committees.

Starred Items on Membership Application Must Be Completed.
FLYING CLUB 1 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION - 2006
All members are encouraged to provide an e-mail address to the Club. It is our best means for fast communications with a large number
of Club members in minimum time.
We welcome you to USUA Flying Club 1 and hope your membership will be rewarding to you in flying and fellowship.

*Name New___ Renewed Regular Family____Membership

+Street or PO Box

*City State ZIP

*Telephone (H) Telephone (W)

*Spouse’s Name *Name To Go On Your Name Tag

To Receive Your Newsletter By E-mail, Enter Your E-mail Address

*USUA Member: Yes No If yes, enter member number USUA Pilot: Yes No

*UL Registration # *Aircraft Liability Insurance

Type Aircraft Stored/Flown From

Other Ultralights (Owned or Flown)

Flying Hours: Dual UL Single UL Conventional

*Club Activities or Services For Which You Volunteer

(NOTE: References to Ultralight aircraft above include Ultralight-type aircraft). Starred items must be completed. Mail application to the
Club 1 Treasurer, Jim Birnbaum, 8570 King Carter St., Manassas, VA 22110, accompanied by dues for regular ($20) or family ($25)
membership for a full year or $10 and $12 for a half year (July 1 or after). NOTE: Information from this application will be included in
the Club 1’s membership roster intended for internal use only. (Roster___ E-mail___ USMail____Name Tag___ )




USUA FLYING CLUB 1
April 2006

To join USUA Flying Club #1, fill
out the form on the reverse side.
To join the national USUA, fill
out the form below:

_$2500 U.S. Ultralight Association annual
membership does not include magazine subscriptions.
All publications are optional, and are available to USUA
members at the discounted prices shown below. A
current USUA membership is required to take advantage
of these discounts. Suscribe for your choices when you
renew your USUA membership.

UltraFlight Magazine - $24.95
Ultralight FLYING! - $34.95
KITPLANES Magazine - $19.95
Air & Space - $19.00

Lew Clement
46917 Grissom St.

Sterling, VA 20165
Name:

Address:

City: State: Zip:

Phone Date of Birth

Enclosed is my Check Money Order

Visa Mastercard

Account #

Exp. Date

United States Ultralight Association
104 Carlisle Street

Gettysburg, PA 17325



